
 

5 June 2023 

 
Dear resident, 

RE: Re-sheeting and resurfacing works on Somerville Road 

We recently wrote to you regarding upcoming distributor road upgrades throughout the City of Maribyrnong. As 
Somerville Road is the first of the distributor roads we will be upgrading, we wanted to provide you with some 
details around the works scheduled to begin outside your property in June. 

We will be re-sheeting and resurfacing the road, which involves removing the existing surface and replacing it 
with a new layer of hot mix asphalt, from Whitehall Street to Geelong Road.   

These works will be undertaken in two parts. The first stage is scheduled to begin from 19 June, for a period of 
up to three weeks weather dependent, focusing on the section of Somerville Road between Albion and 
Queensville streets. Crews will be working overnight only, between the hours of 7pm and 6am from Sunday 
night until Friday morning with road closures in place during this time. 

There will be some noise and dust, but we will not need to use additional lighting in the area. Please be aware 
reverse beepers will be used on some machinery – this is a critical safety measure for crews undertaking night 
works.  

Detours will be in place with traffic management on site to help residents navigate around the works and gain 
access to their properties. For your safety, please follow the signs and adhere to the directions of our work 
crews. 

On-street parking will not be available from 6pm to 6am for the duration of works so we ask residents to please 
park on your property or on a side street to help us expedite these works. For those arriving or leaving home 
during this time, onsite traffic controllers will support safe access to your property. Between 6am and 6pm the 
street will be accessible for local traffic.  

Line markings will form part of the works and will follow the re-sheeting and resurfacing. 

During the works there will be no changes to your kerbside waste collection, please continue to put your bins 
out for your scheduled waste collection day.  

Stage two works will include resurfacing works between Geelong Road and Bishop Street, and between 
Williamstown and Whitehall roads. We’ll provide more details around this closer to the time. 

We thank you for your patience while we undertake these works, which will improve and restore the condition 
of the road pavement, extending its life expectancy by as much as 30 years, providing a smoother and safer 
ride for residents and visitors travelling through the area. 

You can keep up to date with progress on our website at maribyrnong.vic.gov.au/distributor-roads-upgrade. If 
you have questions please contact Ahmed Danawi on 0468 638 594 or via 
ahmed.danawi@maribyrnong.vic.gov.au. 

Kind regards, 

Patrick Jess 
Director Infrastructure Services 
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